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GENEALOGY AND THE INTERNET, MY EXPERIENCEB

BY DIANTHA BARTLETT HOWARD

The "Information SBuper Highway" provides many sources of
information for the genealogist with a computer. There are
mailing lists, news groups, Bulletin Boards, archives, and
discussion groups via online services such as Compuserve,
America Online, Prodigy, etc. Electronic access to library
catalogs can also be helpful when the books can then be
borrowed through Inter-Library Loan.

Compuserve has a genealogical forum called Roots. ©On it you
can chat with other people interested in genealogy. There are
also files you can downlcocad to your computer: files about
people’'s research interests, genealogies, and various bits of
information. I believe other online services have something
similar.

I subscribe to an electronic mailing list called ROOTS-L. A
mailing list works by distributing to all the subscribers
every electronic mail message that is sent to the list. It
can be accessed by anyone who has e-mail capability. (I have
a direct Internet connection through the University where I
work, but most of the online services, such as Compuserve,
also offer e-mail.) The mail items seem to be mainly of three
types: 1) particular queries; 2) genealogical software
questions; and 3) asking for information from a particular
source. In the last category, I asked the list if anyone
would look up a WEINBECK marriage record for me in the
Massachusetts state archives. S8omeone wrote back, and not
only loocked up that record, but also some death records. One
of the most helpful things about this mailing list is the
Roots-1L Burname List. People send lists of the surnames on
which they are working, together with range of dates and
locations, to a central repositeory. (Example: BARTLETT 1660-
now Newton, MA>Bethel ME>lLowell,MA>CT.) Each month any new
additions to this surname list are posted to ROOTE-L and also
downloaded to Compuserve, among other places. This is a great
way to find other people researching the same families.
Because people from all over the world subscribe to this list,
one can find out where to write for vital records in other
countries, addresses of @Genealogical Bocieties, helpful hints
on using the Family Himptory Library in Balt Lake City, and
more.
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INTERNET (cont.)

News groups are the
Internet version of
discussion groups. Some
genealogically related
news groups are
soc.genealogy.computing(
for discussion of
computers and genealogy),
soc. genealogy.surnames
(for sharing data on
various surnames of
interest)soc.genealogy.fr(
for discussion of
genealogy in France)etc.
Some onlinme services
provide news groups
readers.

There are many genealogy
related bulletin boards
all over the country.
Many are run out of a
person's home and are just
discussion groups. As was
mentioned by one of your
speakers last fall, the
Maine State Archives have
a bulletin board. Omn it
they explain what
information is available
at the State Archives.

FTP sites are locations on
the Internet where
genealogical information
is stored and can be
downloaded by the File
Transfer Protocol (FTP).
Most online services do
not yet provide FTP
although it is planned for
the future. DELPHI
provides it now. Not much
primary source data is
available online yet for
searching. One exception
is that a 2% sample of the
1851 UK Census is
available for downloading.

A relatively new, but
burgeoning field for
genealogy is the WwWorld
Wide Web, which is a

series of linkea
documents. It can be
accessed by a browser,
such as Mosaic, or
Netscape or Lynx. Again,
most of the major on-line
services do not offer this
yet, but some smaller
companies are jumping in.
(Read ads in the back of
computing magazines for
possibilities). Several
of the U.S. Government
agencies such as the
National Archives, the
Census Bureau, and the
Library of congress, have
created their own *“home
pages*, which tell what
information they provide.

I have found most people
I've corresponded with
electronically to be
incredibly helpful. One
man originally wrote me
because my name was listed
on some surnames from
washington County, ME,
which were also imn his
wife's family. He was
from Bristol, RI, where
some of my father's
ancestors lived, and
loaned me a book by mail
on Bristol's early
settlers, which was a
great help to me and gave
me several new lines.
This man also spent time
during his vacation in the
Courthouse and historical
society in Machias, ME
copying some information
for me, photographed some
tombstones, and has been
superbly helpful. Another
correspondent sent me
copies of the ADjutant
General's report omn a
civil war regiment which
included details about the
battle in which one of my
husband's ancestors died.

I would be glad to answver
further questions on these
sources. My e-mail address
is: dhémv3i.med.uvm.edu.
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The New England Historic
Genealogical Society
101 Newbury St.
Boston MA 02116-3087

is proud to announce its
SESQUICENTENNIAL CONFERENCE
13-15 July 1995
Westin Botel, Copley Place
BOSTON
featuring:

® Over 90 presentations by

leading genealogists from the

US, Canada, England & Ireland

® Computer Workshops - CD-ROM

¢ Key Speaker:DAVID McCULLOUGH
Pultizer Prize-winning author
of Truman

® Plus much, much more !!1!

PRESIDENT’S LETTER

Well, we did it again! The
January 21st "WORK SHOP" was a
whopping success! There were
three computer software demon-
strations and the "Family
Search" work station all
humming during the afternoon
and over eighty people
registered seeking help and
giving help to other budding
genealogists.

This Work Shop had the largest
attendance of any previocus ones
that I can recall since this
society was founded in December
1982 by ten persons. 1 was one
of them and the first
secretary.

We members should be very proud
of our Board of Directors,
nearly all o¢of whom were there
hard at work; at the reception
desk, mentoring work tables,
setting up facilities and
displays, demonstrating
computer software programs,
supervising the "Family Search"
work station and the M.G.S.
genealogical reference section
of the Library. And of course,
tasty refreshments that were
available.

Henry Hoff, a certified
genealogist, led off the
meeting with comments on what
is new in genealogical
research. Our Vice President,
Pete Kenyon then brought us up
to date on a new software
program; "Master Genealogist.*

David Bowley, our Director of
Computer Services (and the
spark plug to bring us the
Family Search system) then
explained and encouraged our
guests and members to go up to
the reference room and try for
themselves to operate the work
station. And a lot of them did
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and crowded around the screen
fascinated by what was
presented.

An interim report was made
about the financing of our
joint purchase with the Library
for the "Family Search"
software. We are a little more
than halfway towards raising
the funds we promised the
Library as our share. We hope
donations for this program will
continue to come in to our
treasury to satisfy our
commitment to the Library.

Regarding the M.G.S.
NEWSLETTER; we need a Chief
Editor to oversee the material
to put in this publication. We
have had several offers,
offering to contribute, such as
Florence Wyland, Dorothy
Shillinglaw and Mary Ellen
Gleason. Now what we need is
someone to sort out the input
and arrange format with a
professional touch. We already
have willing hands to get the
newsletter printed and mailed.
David Bowley and Dick Sarr have
been handling this aspect in a
very efficient manner.

We welcome and encourage our
members to submit material
describing their experiences
running down data on their

ancestors. If you find
startling surprises, closet
skeletons, famous -- or
notorious forbearers and

humorous facts; please do share
them with us so we all can
enjoy them.

Now, a few words about our
upcoming GRAND SOCIAL EVENT for
the year: Our annual George
Washington’s Birthday Luncheon
at the lovely Silvermine Tavern
in Norwalk, Connecticut. So
set down this date: February

18th at 12 noon in the parlor
and fireplace room. Cost is
$17.00 per person. Enjoy our
planned menu of Yankee Pot
Roast, blueberry cobbler and
the other tasty goodies.
Please make reservations and
send checks to Fred Farwell,
Treasurer, ¢ Pasture Lane,
Darien, CT 06820. 655-4449.
These luncheons were the idea
of our first Vice President and
one of the founding members,
Lec Dumphy and this event is
dedicated to his memory.

Charles Cotter, an M.G.S.
Director, a student of early
American History, will present
an encapsulation of the
cultural clashes between our
early settlers and the Native
American Indians. This
Silvermine Tavern Luncheon is
our social and fun activity of
the year. And it’s good for us
to relax, chat with our friends
and enjoy the fine food and
ambience of this delightful
Silvermine Tavern. For those
needing a ride, call Ray
Bartlett at 203-325-3471.

The next General Meeting for
the M.G.S. is the Annual
Meeting and Election of
Officers at the Dariem Public
Library on April 8, 1995, from
2 to 4 pm. A speaker will be
presented to discuss
genealogical aspects of re-
search following a short
business meeting and election
of new officers and board
members. At the conclusion of
the formal presentation,
refreshments will be served.
FAREWELL

This will be my last
opportunity to address you in a
"President’s Letter." During
my four years as "Head Honcho"
I must emphasize that without a
most capable Board of Directors
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I would have been like a
rudderless ship. Admittedly,
not being much of a
genealogist, my services to our
society have been that of a
moderator. The remarkable part
of my two terms as president
has been the progressive
actions of our Board. They
come up with ideas and then put
them into effect! For this I am
deeply grateful and all of us
should be rightfully proud of
this Board and with this I bid

you "adieu." Ray H, Bartlett
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On January 27th, Mrs. Louise
Berry, the Head Librarian for
the Darien Public Library,
addressed the Darien Senior
Men’s Association at the
Y.M.C.A. As the featured
speaker for their program, Mrs.
Berry described the history,
present facilities and future
outlook for our Town’s Library.
She mentioned several times
the Middlesex Genealogical
Society as being a potent asset
to the growth of the activity
there.

The recent excitement and
publicity about the addition of
the L.D.S. "Family Search" work
station has been a tremendous
factor in bringing in new
people to the library. These
new-comers are taking great
interest in programs the
library has to offer.

Mrs. Berry particularly thanked
David Bowley, MGS Director of
Computer Services and Ray
Bartlett, President, for their
diligence and financial help in
bringing the "Family Search"
genealogical system to the
Darien Publiec Library.

As a foot-note, we wish to
announce that the M.G.S. has
instituted a Computer Support
Group, headed by David Bowley,
to help those using computers
for genealogical research, with
software assistance,
recommendations and trouble
shooting. A schedule for
meeting at the Library on
Saturday mornings will  Dbe
announced.

LOCAL BULLETIN BOARD

A local Computer Bulletin Board
for Genealogists called The
12th Step, has been in
operation for about a year
centered in Norwalk, CT. Steve
Ungvary is the Sysop. He
carries the National
Genealcgical Echo; the Mid-West
Echo and the South-East Echo.
There are hundreds of messages
each day. Feel free to join by
calling 203-852-198s6. No
charge.
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A local Computer Bulletin Board
for Genealogists called The
12th Step, has been in
operation for about a year
centered in Norwalk, CT. Steve
Ungvary is the Sysop. He
carries the National
Genealogical Echo; the Mid-West
Echo and the South-East Echo.
There are hundreds of messages
each day. Feel free to join by
calling 203-852-1986. No
charge.
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COMPUTER CORNER.
By David Bowley.

The MGS Computer Support Group is
"up & running”..we plan on
meeting each Saturday that we
have an afternoon program at the
Library...in the conference room
at noon.

For those who missed our first
meeting, we plan to provide
support for our Society on
computer projects, such as FAMILY
SEARCH, and to assist each other
in selecting computer hardware
and most particularly in the
selection of Genealogical
software (including CDs} and
keeping members up to date on
Genealogical data available in
"Cyberspace"! FAMILY SEARCH,
which I hope all of you have now
tried,has been running in the
Library for 2 months & is by all
accounts a great success; the
Library who provided the
magnificent Compag 486 DX({(with a
quad CD drive) are happy with the
program which is their most
popular work station.The program
is so user friendly that the team
of MGS support volunteers, that we
put together has ended up 1like
the Maytag repair man!Please be
generous though with your
contribution to help pay for the
software, which we donated to the
Library (as a 100th birthday
present) .

We got a nice letter from Steve
Kyner,who spoke at our 1last
meeting & he put a piece about
MGS‘s aquisition of FAMILY SEARCH
in the New England COMPUTER
Genealogist which he edits.

Write to him at The New England
Historic  Genealogical Society
101, Newbury St, Boston, MA 02116-
3087,if you would 1like to get
this most informative 1little
newsletter. Steve has also
started up the GENSUP forum on
Compuserve with Dick Eastman who
runs the primary Genealogical
Forum on Compuserve which you can
access with a GO ROOTS command.

These forums have Libraries
loaded with Genealogical goodies
which are easy to download if you
have a modem(preferably running
at 14,4) and the Compuserve
Communication package WINCIM (for
Windows) .

GO ROOTS has many of the LDS
publications which can be down
loaded & GO GENSUP,which 1is
fairly new, has support for The
MASTER GENEALOGIST which shows
great promise as the latest all
bells & whistles software for
home genealogy.

I downloaded the free Demo
version from GENSUP this week &
have sent for the $10 working
model which allows one to try out
the program on some data to see
how it goes (They refund $10 if
you buy the full program ($99).
Pete Kenyon has the full program
loaded & says their support is
excellent,Dave Mordy suggests
that we wait for wversion 1.02

which is promised in two weeks
time! Call 1-800-982-2103 for
info.

And finally another exciting
moment in cyberspace this week,
PRODIGY beat their peers in
providing easy access to &
navigation of WORLD WIDE WEB.
This brings the incredible
ability to scan through a
hypertext document which has
under-lined words, which when
clicked by the mouse,send the
system scurrying coff around the
World to find the related
document in some remote computer
& load it into your machine where
it come up on screen & can be
printed out if necessary.I
already downlcaded a bunch of
useful Canadian search data from
the Genealogy section being run
by EVERTONS in the Hobbies Area!

Get a Modem(Prodigy have 14,4
cards for $50) & go surf
Genealogical Cyberspace!
...please call me on 655-2734 if
I can be of any assistance)
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OLD SCITUATE CEMETERX
FOUND AND CLEARED IN RI

About fifty stones in an
abandoned cemetery in
Bcituate, Rhode Island
have been lcoccated and
cleared of debris by James
and Patricia Carr, a young
couple who were building a
house on the property
nearby. Grave markers
include the surnames of
Ralph, Walton and Griswold
and date back as far as
1809.

About 30 of the stones
predate the Civil War.
The Carrs heope to locate
the descendants of those
laid to rest in the 50-by-
80 foot plot. "We just
want them to know it's
here so, maybe, they can
help update the history
and genealogy of the
area,” said James Carr.

The site was known as the
Ralph Cemetery. Many of
the grave markers are
illegible. "But some of
them have the surnames of
Ralph and Walton, along
with the most prominent
name of Griswold, “"said
Carr. "The guality of the
headstones indicate they
must have been well-to-
do."

The Carrs say the cleanup
of the o0ld cemetery
neighboring their property
should be completed by
sunday, "and then we'll
repair the pipe railing
around the perimeter",
said Carr.

John Bterling, coordinator
of a 25 member volunteer
group that has been
recording old cemeteries
statewide, said the
Scituate site is one of

3,200 identified in Rhode
Island, all but 200 of
them abandoned. 6Sterling
said, "This one is
recorded, but not
registered. The difference
is that registration
invelves the state
installing a small white
sign with a number
designating the location
as a historic cvemetery,"
assuming the owner gives
permission. There are
about 150 recorded
cemeteries in Becituate
where, in the 1930°'s
Charles and Martha Benz
compiled a private record
of 130.

{From and article by James
H. MacDonald in the
Providence, RI Journal-
Bulletin)

LIBRARY NEWS
BY C. SCRIBNER

New to our section of the
Darien Library is a
booklet entitled "Cataleg
of Genealogical Books".
This booklet contains a
complete listing of books
dealing with genealogy and
related subjects in the
Darien Library. It was
compiled at the reguest of
the Board of Directors of
the Middlesex Genealogical
Society.

Besides our own collection
and a Darien Library
Collection (in the
Business Reference Room),
the Mezzanine, New Book
Shelves, and even the
Children's Room. All
books hawve been
inventcried and indexed
and are included in this
cataloeg.

The books are listed by



location. To aid in
finding them, shelf numbers
and library call numbers
are used along wth a map of
the library showing each
location. Updating of all
locations will be done
ocassionally to record new
boeoks and return any
misplaced books to their
original shelves. Most of
the books previously listed
as missing were merely
misplaced.

The two collections in the
Business Reference Room
have been updated from an
inventory compiled in 1992
by Pat Flowers. Booklets
and a diskette were
supplied. Also included
in the original booklets
and added to the new
catalog is a listing of
genealogical books in the
Darien Historical
Society's Library.

Local history books
belonging to the M.G.S8.,
Darien Library and Darien
Historical Bociety have
been indexed and are
included in this catalog.

_
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You are invited to the M.G.S5.
annual George Washington's birth-
day luncheon February 18th at the
SILVERMINE TAVERN in Norwalk, CT,
honoring the memory of our first
vice president, the late Leo J.
punphy, one of the founding mem-
bers.

The menu is Yankee Pot Roast and
Blueberry Cobbler. The price is
$17.00 per person. Please make
reservations and send checks to:

Fred Farwell, Treasurer

& Pasture Lane

Darien, CT 06820 (203-655-4449)

Our member, Charles Cotter, will
tell us about the culture clash
between our early settlers and
the native American Indians.

For those needing transportation
call Ray Bartlett 203-325-3471

Reminder: Do not send cash
through the mail. Use a check

or money order.
23R X3 X X4

REQUESTS FROM THE MAILBAG -
by Lynn Hanks
We get requests from the

¥Estern states for Connecticut

people who are willing to do
research and, quite frankly I
have no idea who in this area
does that kind of work. I am
assuming that most would pay
for the service. One man in
bold letters stated "Need the
assistance of an accredited
genealogist in Connecticut (for
a fee)" They often send quite
an extensive family tree with
their 1letter to help get
started and many send an
addressed, stamped envelope.
It seems a shame to let them go
without some kind of answer.
If anyone within our reading
circle knows of a working
genealogist who is willing to
do research for a fee, please
notify this society. I will be
glad to pass along any
ingquiries we receive.

Mr. Standley R. Andrus, 3903
Orangewood Drive, Fair Oaks, CA
96628-7410 made a regquest for
info on a number of people
mostly in the Saybrook CT area.
He is applying for supplemental
membership to the Mayflower
Society wvia John Alden and to
the SAR via ©patriot John
Waterhouse.

Mrs. Bena Taylor Kirkscey, PO
Box 557, Rosebud, TX 76570
enclosed seven pages on the
family of Elizabeth A.
Silecriggs and Judith Mallaree.
She is looking for help in this
area to complete her work.

Mrs. Garnet Pettibone Murphy,
1708 Wilmbleton Dr. Bedford TX
76021 is looking for info on

Freeman Pettibone in CT.
R X R KX 2R 2 X X &



DO YOU RECOGNIZE THESE NAMES ?

Richard Britteridge - died at Plymouth Mass 31 Dec 1620, the first
death after landing at Plymouth.

William Butten - died on the Mayflower at sea 16 Nov 1620.
Name not Known - maid servant of John Carver.
John Crackston - died at Plymouth between 11 Jan and 10 Apr 1621.

His son, John - died at Plymouth soon after 1 June 1627; appar-
ently no known descendants.

Ely - returned to England at the expiration of his
contract for one year.

Thomas English - died at Plymouth between 11 Jan and 10 Apr 1621;
apparently no known descendants.

Moses Fletcher - died at Plymouth between 11 Jan and 10 Apr 1621;
married lst Maria Evans, who died before Nov 1613. Married 2nd
at Leyden, 1613, Sarah (---) Dingby, widow of William. Known
descendants proved.

Richard Gardiner - died in England or at sea between 1623 and 1651,

John Goodman - died at Plymouth before 1627.

William Holbeck - died at Plymouth early 1621, but after 11 Jan.

John Langmore - died at Plymouth early 1621, but after 11 Jan.

William Latham - died at Bahama Isles between 7 Nov 1645 and
6 Mar 1651.

Edward Leister - died in Virginia before 6 Mar 1651.

Edmund Margeson - died at Plymouth 18 Jan 1621. His wife died
early in 1621, after 11 Jan.

Christopher Martin - died at Plymouth 18 Jan 1621. His wife died
early in 1621, after 11 Jan.

Desire Minter - died in England before 1651.
Jasper More - a little boy, died on the Mayflower at Cape Cod 1620

Solomon Prower - died at Plymouth 3 Jan 1621.

John Rigdale - died at Plymouth between 11 Jan and 10 Apr 1621;
his wife, Alice, died early 1621, after 11 Jan. Apparently no
known descendants.
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Elias Story - died at Plymouth early 1621, after 11 Jan.

Edward Thomson - died on the Mayflower in Cape Cod Harbor 1620.

Thomas Tinker - died at Plymouth between 11 Jan and 10 Apr 1621;
His wife and son also died after 11 Jan 1621.

Robert Wilder - died at Plymouth between 11 Jan and 10 Aprl 1621.

Thomas Williams - died at Plymouth between 11 Jan and 10 Apr 1621.

Gilbert Winslow - died in England before 1621; brother of Edward.

All were passengers on the Mavflower.

Credit Montana Mayflower Newsletter
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On January 27th, Mrs. Louise
Berry, the Head Librarian for
the Darien ©Public Library,
addressed the Darien Senior
Men’s Association at the
Y.M.C.A. As the featured
speaker for their program, Mrs.
Berry described the history,
present facilities and future
outlook for our Town’s Library.
She mentioned the Middlesex
Genealogical Society as being a
potent asset to the growth of
the activity there, several
times.

The recent excitement and
publicity about the addition of
the L.D.S. "Family Search" work
station has been a tremendous
factor in bringing in new
people to the library. These
new-comers are taking great
interests in programs the
library has to offer.

As a foot-note, we wish to
announce that the M.G.S. has
instituted a Computer Support
Group, headed by David Bowley,
to help those using computers
for genealogical research, with
software assistance,
recommendations and trouble
shooting. A schedule for
meeting at the Library on
Saturday mornings will  Dbe
announced.

THE NATIONAL ARCHIVES
New England Region
30 Trapelo Road
Waltham, Mass 02154

Open Monday through Friday
from 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM
Alseo first Saturday of each

month 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM
Phone #: 6£17-647-8100

eThe National Archives - New
England Region, has custody of
the permanently valuable
records of field offices and
division of Federal agencies in
the New England sgtates of
Connecticut, Maine, Mass, New
Hampshire, Rhode Island & VT.

Records include CENSUS RECORDS;
FPENSION, BOUNTY LAND WARRANTS,
AND MILITARY SERVICE RECORDS.
ALSO, NATURALIZATION RECORDS &
PASSENGER ARRIVAL LISTS.
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Mrs. Garnet Pettibone Murphy,
1708 Wilmbleton Dr. Bedford TX
76021 is looking for info on

Freeman Pettibone in CT.
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(Continued) MIDDLESEX GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY - Publication #5 - STATE VETERANS CEMETERY AT SPRING GROVE CEMETERY
DARIEN, CONNECTICUT / Compiled by Doris W. Hollander

Spring Grove Cemetery - Family Plots

June 1990
Section Namne Died Branch of Rank War =
Service
T Phelan, Eugene H. 1990 UsSMC 2nd Lt WWil
—_ B Poley, Treadle 9/2/1892 NY.Vol. C0.C102.BEGT. wWwil
UN Powers, Allen A. 1977 Army PFC wwil
B Raymond, Charles 1980 Army Tec 4 WWIl
B Raymond, Charles H. 1980 Army Tec 4 wwill
H Redfemn, William H. 1969 ? ? wwil —1
H Richards, Bruce Theodore 1976 Navy SF-1 wwil
H Rick, Eric C. ‘ 12/16/63 | Army S/Sgt | ww
UA Rickett, Robert W, 1960 Army PFC wwi
_— H Robbie, Alexander B. 1966 Armmy AF. Capt WWI
UN Robinson, Chartles T. 1981 Navy Vietnam
__ UN Roda, Cormelo A, 1978 Army Pvt wwil
H Saracco, Louis Ernest 3/21/61 Navy CM-1 wwil
G Savery, Richard K. 4/21/71 Army SPS5 Civil _‘
UN Schmid, Richard C. 1949 Army Civil
T Schultz, Lloyd E. 1987 Army PFC wwil ‘__
L Scofield, Charles E. 7/3/08 CV.L CO.B. WWII
B Scofield, Charles E. 7/3/08 WWwil
H Scribner, Harold B. 1982 Army S/Sgt wwil

—
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Spring Grove Cemetery - Family Plots
June 1990

Changes to Interments - New Section

ﬁ#———_—_ﬁ
Change Row Plot Interment Action
1 1 8 Walter M. Alexander reinterred April 3, 1968.
Body transferred from Grave 23, Secton "C" -
Singles
2 1 12 John Corliss, reinterred from St. John's, June
4, 1968
3a 7 414 Arthur Argro Caccavale, interred June 24,
1977. Disinterred April 28, 1989. Reinterred
3 GS Lot #278-279, Secton V, April 28, 1989
3b 7 414 George Green, Jr. interred February 5, 1990
4a 7 437 Jack Aubrey Gale, disinterred June 5, 1987,
reinterred North Cemetery, Leavenworth,
Kansas
4b 7 437 Thomas L. Hughes interred
Sa 10 595 William Joseph Churchill, interred August 30,
1980. Disinterred April 9, 1981. Reinterred
Arlington Cemetery
5b 10 595 Alonzo Ivory, interred August 14, 1986.
Spring Grove Cemetery - Family Plots
June 1990
Section Nams Died Pranch of Rank War
! Service
B Waterbury, Reginald 1928 Army Korea
t H Watson, Hugh V. 5/16/76 Army Major
H Weed, Walter Russell 1978 Army PVt
| B Welsh, Harold Bruce 10/7/73 | Army PFC
| B Welsh, Harold B. 1973 WWITI
] Welsh, Harold J. 1938 wwil
| B Welsh, Harold S. WWII
_ H Wilcox, Donald S. 10/2/71 Navy 1st Lt WWii
Wykovshl, Stanley C., Sr. 1971 Army
‘ H Young, Witllam E. 1988 Army Tec 4
B
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Middlesex Genealogical Society :
PO Box 1111 Single ($10)
Darien CT 06820-1111 Couple ($15)
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